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Litchdon House - Outpatients - Friends and Family Test - Jan-20 to Mar-20 
 

Adult FFT card question: How likely are you to recommend our service to friends and family if they needed similar care or treatment? Response 
options: Extremely likely, Likely, Neither likely nor unlikely, Unlikely, Extremely unlikely, Don’t know.  
 

 
 

Children and young person’s FFT card question: Would you tell your friends that this is a good service to come to? 
 

Quantitative results 
 

The Friends and Family Test (FFT) score is calculated as outlined in the NHS England guidance. The calculation is as follows: 
 
 

 

 
 

 

‘Would recommend’ percentage is calculated as follows: 
 

Extremely likely + Likely 
 (Yes) 

X100 
Extremely likely + Likely + Neither likely nor unlikely + Unlikely + Extremely unlikely + Don’t know  

(Yes + Maybe + No + Don’t know) 

 
‘Would not recommend’ percentage is calculated as follows: 
 

Extremely unlikely + Unlikely  
(No)  

X100 
Extremely likely + Likely + Neither likely nor unlikely + Unlikely + Extremely unlikely + Don’t know 

(Yes + Maybe + No + Don’t know) 
 
 

 
 

 

 
The Trust’s target ‘Would recommend’ score is 75% 
 
 

 
Month 

 
Responses 

 
No. 

 
Would recommend 

 
% 

 
Would not recommend 

 
% 

 
Neither likely nor unlikely to recommend / Don’t know 

 
% 
 

Jan-20 4 100.0 0.0 0.0 

Feb-20 11 100.0 0.0 0.0 

Mar-20 5 100.0 0.0 0.0 
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Qualitative feedback                                                                          (Note: The children and young person’s Friends and Family Test card wording is highlighted below) 
               

  Month Clinic / 
department 
attended 
 

Friends and 
Family Test 
response 

Children and 
young person’s 
FFT card 
completed by: 
 
Patient 
 
Parent / 
guardian / 
carer 
 

Please can you tell us 
the main reason for 
the response you 
have given? 
 
Would you mind 
telling us why you 
gave that answer? 
 
 

What do you think 
was good about your 
visit? 

Have you any 
suggestions for ways 
we can improve the 
service you have 
received? 
 
What could we have 
done better? 
 
 

Patient request for 
anonymised 
comments not to be 
made public 
 

1 Jan-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  I attended the above 
clinic for an excision of 
lesion on left temple 
and was met with very 
friendly and 
informative staff which 
in turn made me feel 
comfortable and 'safe' 
in their hands. 

      

2 Jan-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Staff very friendly and 
reassuring. 

  I would have been 
more relaxed if I had 
known I would be in 
treatment room and 
not theatre, as letter 
stated. 

  

3 Jan-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Very happy with advice 
& treatment given. 
Always happy & 
friendly! 

  No.   

4 Jan-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Yes   The ongoing support 
and advice has been 
extremely helpful. It 
has taken time and 
trialling of different 
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creams to get good 
control of my son's 
eczema. [Name 
withheld]'s expert 
knowledge has been 
very helpful, thank 
you. 

1 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  A life-time eczema 
sufferer, I have found 
the support, advice 
and joined-up care 
(nurse, consultant and 
GP) to be of the 
highest standard. I 
cannot thank you all 
enough for making it 
possible to 
manage/maintain 
ongoing care for my 
skin. It has turned my 
life around. A special 
thank you to [name 
withheld]. 

  No, my needs are met 
in every way. The 
opportunity for nurse 
support at times of 
skin breakout 
completes the service. 
Brilliant. 

  

2 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  A follow up on tablets, 
methotrexate. 

      

3 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Most comprehensive 
consultation ever, 
since first requiring 
treatment. 

  No.   

4 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Very professional 
service. I was treated 
with respect and felt at 
ease. 

  No suggestions - just 
keep doing what 
you’re doing. 5* 
service. 

  

5 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Kind, patient staff, 
nothing too much 
trouble. Willing to 
explain everything and 
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make one feel at ease. 

6 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Clear, well explained 
by [name withheld], 
and talked through 
treatment plan. 

  No.   

7 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Nurse [name withheld] 
was extremely helpful 
and gave us very good 
advice. Thank you! 

      

8 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Very helpful & friendly 
staff, clean facilities. 

  N/A.   

9 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Very helpful nurses 
[names withheld], 
made me feel at ease 
and very reassuring. 

      

10 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  The nurses were kind 
and completely 
understanding & 
caring. Can't thank 
them enough for their 
time, especially [name 
withheld]. 

      

11 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Yes   My son's skin was very 
bad before being 
referred to Litchdon 
House. He was 
struggling at school 
because of the itching 
and finding it hard to 
sleep. School have said 
he is like a different 
child. 

  Out of school hours.   

12 Feb-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Not entered   Treatment with [name 
withheld] today has 
been a great relief for 
us as she explained 
more about the 
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complaint and 
treatment than we 
ever received before 
on prior treatment. 

1 Mar-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Staff helpful, friendly 
and always go the 
extra mile. I have 
always felt informed 
and staff helpful. 

  As with all health 
services, to be properly 
funded. 

  

2 Mar-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Prompt, friendly 
treatment. Have been 
treated here 
previously. 

      

3 Mar-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Found doctors, nurses 
and receptionist to be 
excellent in their 
manner and empathy. 
Doctor and nurses very 
professional and 
caring. I was shown 
every courtesy for 
which I thank them. 

  Tea & biscuit.   

4 Mar-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  Fantastic service, very 
caring, plenty of 
opportunity to ask 
questions. 

      

5 Mar-20 Dermatology 
(Community) 

Extremely 
likely 

  All three people were 
very helpful, pleasant, 
chatty and smiley. Very 
professional service. 
Thank you! 

      

 


